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administrative discharge board (ADB).  On 5 July 1983, your case was forwarded to the 
separation authority with the recommendation that you receive an other than honorable (OTH) 
discharge by reason of a pattern of misconduct and drug abuse.  On 14 July 1983, an ADB found 
that you had committed misconduct and recommended you receive an OTH discharge.  A staff 
judge advocate reviewed your case, and found it to be sufficient in law and fact.  On 15 August 
1983, the separation authority directed that you be separated from the Marine Corps with an 
OTH discharge due to drug abuse.  On 31 August 1983, you were discharged from the Marine 
Corps with an OTH characterization of service. 
 
A qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and 
provided the Board with an AO regarding your assertion that you were suffering a mental health 
condition during your service.  The AO noted that based on the available evidence, the 
preponderance of objective evidence failed to establish you were diagnosed or suffered from a 
mental health condition or TBI as a result of your military service, or your in-service misconduct 
could be attributed to TBI or a mental health condition. 
  
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your assertions that: (a) when you were in the Marine Corps, 
you were treated unfairly, and too young to speak up for yourself, and your first office hours was 
for having marijuana seeds in the barracks that were not yours, but you admitted they were yours 
because you were too scared to say anything; (b) you were an exemplary Marine, had constant 
productivity, and conduct scores above average (4.7/4.8); (c) you had mental issues since 1980, 
when you had head trauma in Boot Camp; (d) you have been totally disabled since March 2017, 
for bi-polar and “psychofrantic” disorders stemming from your military service; and (e) you did 
not go to anyone for help or tell your story of verbal, physical, and metal abuse starting in  

 and throughout your military service. Further, you assert you were, hit in the head by a 
swamp monster for talking during survival training, and were, punched in the head and chest by 
a Sergeant at  in November 1980.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded 
these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board 
determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your four NJPs, one of which for possession 
of marijuana, and your use of marijuana, and the fact that you were warned of the consequences 
of further misconduct outweighed these mitigating factors.  Additionally, the Board concurred 
with the AO that based on the available evidence, the preponderance of objective evidence failed 
to establish you were diagnosed or suffered from a mental health condition or TBI as a result of 
your military service, or your in-service misconduct could be attributed to TBI or a mental health 
condition.   
 
Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does 
not merit relief.  
  
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not  
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 






